
COVID-19 PROTOCOL 

The health and safety of guests and staff at the Gallagher Centre remains our top priority. The Flexihall is 

aligning with provincial guidelines as well as national sporting body protocols for facility operations. All user 

groups operating in the Flexihall must comply with the following protocol. Groups and participants found not 

following these protocols may be asked to leave the facility and risk future access to programs and services. 

Flexihall User Groups 

 Stay home if you are sick. Those showing 

symptoms of COVID-19 are advised to contact the 
Saskatchewan Healthline at 811 for further 
guidance. 

 Flexihall user groups are required to have and 

follow a COVID-19 response plan for their 
activities. A copy of this plan must be submitted to 
Gallagher Centre Administration, and must 

outline a COVID Compliance Monitor. 

 As per the Reopen Saskatchewan Plan, 

organizers must keep a record of all program 

attendees. All players, spectators, staff, and 

volunteers must sign in on arrival with name and 

phone number and/or email to facilitate contact 

tracing, if necessary.  

 A maximum of 30 people in total are allowed in 

the facility at this time. A maximum of 50 people 
are permitted for structured mini-league activities. 

 Skill development, instruction training and 

scrimmages are allowed, with 2 metres (6 feet) of 
physical distancing being observed whenever 
possible. 

 If coaches/trainers cannot maintain physical 

distancing, a mask should be worn. 

 Arrive at the facility no more than 10 minutes 

before your scheduled time. 

 Minimize time in dressing rooms. Come as 

dressed as possible for your activity. 

 Shared equipment must be cleaned and 

disinfected after contact between individuals, even 
when not visibly dirty. 

 Bring full water bottles with you. Bottle filling 
stations are not available at this time. Do not 

share water bottles with other participants. 

Flexihall Walking Track and Drop in Sports 

 Stay home if you are sick. Those showing 

symptoms of COVID-19 are advised to contact the 
Saskatchewan Healthline at 811 for further 
guidance. 

 All users must check in and out at Guest Services.  

 Exit the facility immediate after checking out. 

 Do not congregate in common areas. 

 A maximum of 30 people in total are allow in the 

facility. This includes all walkers and drop in 
sports participants. 

 Maintain social distancing from those not within 

your household or extended household. 

 Shared equipment must be cleaned and 

disinfected after use, even when not visibly dirty. 

 Users are encouraged to bring full water bottles. 

Bottle filling stations are not available at this time. 

Do not share water bottles with other users. 

 Follow directional arrows and traffic flow. 

 Dressing rooms are not available for walking track 

and drop in sports users. Come dressed for your 
activity. Washrooms are available and cleaned 
regularly. 

The Gallagher Centre is committed to enhanced 

cleaning and disinfecting of common, high-touch 

surfaces throughout the facility, including areas 

within the Flexihall 

 

For all general inquiries please contact  

306-786-1740 or email 

gallaghercentre@yorkton.ca 

 

We appreciate your cooperation during this time. 

Updated: August 19, 2020 

COVID-19 Protocol is subject to 

change on short notice. 


